## CENTRAL MASSACHUSETTS MOSQUITO CONTROL PROJECT

## MINUTES OF THE COMMISSIONERS MEETING

DATE:

March 10, 1994

TIME:

11:00 A.M.

PLACE:

Davco Farm, Southborough, MA

PRESENT:

Frank Perrin, Ray Davis, David Scott, Jeffrey Bean,

Stephen Henry, Richard Day

- 1. The minutes of the February 17, 1993 Commissioners Meeting were unanimously approved.
- 2. The following payrolls were unanimously approved:

2/19/94

\$6315.59

2/26/94

\$6354.80

3/5/94

\$6354.80

- 3. Invoices amounting to \$2126.24 were unanimously approved.
- 4. Operation Water Management: Reclamation of a wetland in Shrewsbury is being accomplished; however, a return trip will have to be made in order to trim up the spoil in the early spring. Mr. John Kenney was checking on a complaint from a Shrewsbury resident.
- 5. New Jersey meeting was well attended in Atlantic City. Much discussion on BTi, adulticiding, salt marsh management, use of fish in waterways. Apparently New Jersey is having problems with 401 and 404 permits.
- 6. A copy of "our" mosquito bill that we filed last year was re-filed this year but in the copying many desired facts were omitted. David made corrections and sent to Mr. Kenney. Audubon Bill is also up for consideration.
- 7. EPA Pesticide Survey for the federal government was conducted by two ladies. David gave complete cooperation guiding them anyway he could. It was felt that a more comprehensive report would result if the people conducting the survey had some prior knowledge about the subject.
- 8. We plan on hiring four summer personnel, two of which are returnees and have pesticide licenses.
- 9. The Annual Report will be ready by the next meeting.
- 10. Tim Deschamps, District 4 crew leader, will handle the yearly Natick Health Fair this year since it falls on April 13th and David will be at the AMCA meeting.
- 11. Meeting adjourned 12:35 p.m.
- 12. Next Meeting April 21, 1994

APPROVED: _	Lland Very	Chairman
		C.M.M.C.P